
Maliks, Schenks & Roes 2022 

Roes 

 

Merry Christmas, everyone!  

We have been trying to return to normal in 2022, but we’re not sure what that is anymore. Dylan turned 

13(!!) over the summer and has been growing like a weed – new shoes every few months. He joined the 

middle school golf team in the spring, surfed over the summer and has been shredding the guitar during 

the year. Both boys still love exploring at our lake house and get lost on bikes, the go cart, or hiking 

through the national forest.  

Cole turned 11 in May and still loves soccer, gaming with his friends and playing guitar. The renovation 

on our house is essentially done except for touch ups and any additional work we want to add (like our 



front yard now!). We are open to receiving visitors in the new year after we unpack all the boxes that we 

continue to find crammed everywhere.  

The boys each have great friend groups and we’re excited to finally have a place to host their antics. We 

were lucky enough to travel to see family and friends in PA and NC this year as well as get some R&R in 

the Dominican over spring break. We’re excited to see a lot of you in Turks & Caicos soon! 

Andrea, Steve, Dylan and Cole Roe 

Malik-Schenk 

Marlowe, Tania, Connor and Jeff 

2022 was fair to partly cloudy with some great days. Marlowe was in competitive cheer again this year 

which brought trips everywhere starting in February. Who knew that Dallas could get down to 25 

degrees and the one day of the year that they close the airport is the day our team was flying there? 

I got in a quick trip to NY in February to see Kristi before the heavy cheer competition season started. 

Her team won a lot of big competitions but came up second for the World competition. I was not home 

for a weekend from the beginning of February until the first week of May! 



Connor made the Broughton High School golf team again and they had a pretty good season, but have 

very big goals for 2023. He is a junior and will work on college stuff very soon. 

One of Tania’s highlight’s was watching the Heels in New Orleans at the Championship where I saw 

Allan, Kelly, Jordan and Steve. Jeff was busy golfing. Hoping for a trip to Houston this April. 

In May, we had the month of Cs. Tania got COVID, Stout got bitten by a copperhead (twice) which was 

severe, and Mom went into the hospital so there was caregiving (she is good now). 

In July, we charted a boat and went throughout the US Virgin Islands. It was so much fun and we highly 

recommend the Purple Pelican! Then, our cousins from the UK came and we went to Steve’s beach 

house and then came to Raleigh, until we had to leave them at our house because of COVID. 

And in December, Marlowe and Jeff kicked off another cheer season while Tania and Connor went to 

Turks to enjoy the Haseley clan. It was such a gift to see everyone. 

Happy 2023 to everyone and hope you make your goals and stay healthy! 

Tania Malik, Jeff, Kristi, Connor and Marlowe Schenk 
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